

WELCOME

We would like to welcome all of the new families that have enrolled at North Morley this term and the familiar faces that have returned. The school has been consistently growing throughout the school year and we now have 210 students enrolled.

The students from PP to Year 6 will be taking part in a Sci-Tech incursion tomorrow. Throughout the day the students will learn about physical science through hands on and interactive activities.

We are offering a workshop for parents to learn more about managing children's technology use, including an introduction into the most popular social media platforms and practical tips for keeping kids safe online. We will also cover information on setting boundaries around technology, online behaviour management, and tools for managing technology both in and outside of the home. This Cyber Safety workshop is being held on Wednesday 29 November, after the P&C meeting, from 7:30 to 9:30pm. A link for booking your place will be in next week's newsletter.

Mr Jim Webb, our Regional Director, will be meeting with the teachers and parent representatives on Thursday to discuss our progress through the past two years. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff and School Council members for all of their contributions, hard work and dedication to the school, particularly over the last two years during our review process.

MOVING FORWARD AIMING HIGH

This Thursday our Regional Executive Director General, Mr Jim Webb, will be visiting our school to meet with our Principal, the five ERG committee leaders and myself. He will also be interviewing members of the School Council and P&C. We will be sharing our policies, operational plans, curriculum frameworks, school vision and whole school planning documents along with extensive student data and how we will continue to use data analysis to drive our classroom teaching and learning strategies. It will be an opportunity for our school representatives to share the achievements and initiatives and provide evidence of the school's improvements and sustainability of these for the future. Many innovative and researched based programmes have become embedded in our school culture. This is an exciting time as NMPS moves towards the end of the two year ERG review.

Lisa Thomas (ERG Project Manager)

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

This Week

Wednesday 18 October

- Sci-Tech Incursion for PP Year 6
 Friday 20 October
- Student Council Assembly
- Bakers Delight Canteen Day



Tuesday 24 October

❖ P&C Meeting 7:30pm
Wednesday 25 October

School Council Meeting



VIRTUE OF THE FORTNIGHT - Trustworthiness

What is Trustworthiness?

Congratulations! You are practising Trustworthiness when you:

- Think before you promise something to be sure you can do it
- Remember what you promise others
- Keep your promises even when they become hard to do
- Abide by the rules even when no one is watching
- · Let nothing stop you from keeping your word
- Do your best and finish what you start

Recipients of this fortnight's Virtue Certificates are:

Pre Primary Alisa Jazaj & Harry Borshoff
Pre Primary / Year 1 Colin Kwok & Irem Erturk

Year 1/2
Year 2/3
Year 3/4
Year 4/5
Kevin Lena & Thenuja Gangegoda
Kianti Murphy & Lily Mollica
Allegra Maglov & Sindi Lena
Lenny McGrath & Teoman Demir

Year 6 Jay Bompat & Naufal Rizal

Merit Certificates

Congratulations to the following students who will receive a Merit Award at this Friday's assembly:

Pre Primary Obodia Van & Tysha Kaur

Pre Primary / Year 1 Benj Thompson & Gianluca Montemaggiori

Year 1/2 Jonathan Sturniolo & Mikayla Sarich
Year 2/3 Jamie Cornock & Zain Albedary
Year 3/4 Nicholas Sale & Sarah Van Siang Cer

Year 4/5 Jessica Tran & Rowen Gage

Year 6 Alex Randelovic & Morteza Zaherinejad

Students of the Week

Pre Primary /	Year 1	Kale	Thomas	

Year 1/2	Mikayla Sarich & Taj Herrington
Year 2/3	Emmanuel Dayee & Kianti Murphy
Year 3/4	Allegra Maglov & Sindi Lena
Year 4/5	Nerges Al Soeady & Ruby Angell
Year 6	Argyle Torpy & Jayde McCuish

TENNIS LESSONS AT NORTH MORLEY

In term 4, Playtennis is offering the hot shot sessions to children from Pre Primary through to Year 6. Working within the guidelines of <u>Tennis Australia</u> and with a view to promoting tennis locally, Playtennis offers a 9 week before school "Hot Shots Tennis Course" at North Morley Primary School.

This is a really fun introduction to tennis at an early age through ball skills and hand eye coordination tennis games and activities. This program uses soft balls, smaller tennis net's and smaller tennis racquets and has been adapted for use in small areas or on the school tennis court. It's a fun tennis and skills based program for children aged 5yrs - 12yrs which really improves coordination for all ball sports!

Cost: \$120 per child for a 9 week course

Duration: 45 mins Pre Primary - Year 6: Wednesday 7.30 - 8.15

To enroll your child/children simply fill out the form located in the office and return by email directly to rhys@playtennis.com.au. Payment is made by cash at the first lesson or we can arrange bank transfer after receiving your details.

First session will commence on the school courts, Wednesday 18th October and runs for 9 weeks consecutively with the classes finishing Wednesday 13th Dec.



P&C NEWS

Canteen

The canteen is open this Friday. This week the menu is brought to us by Baker's Delight. They will be serving up Hawaiian, Margerita or BBQ pizzas for \$4.40 each. Please ensure that you have your orders in by 9:00am Thursday as we will be placing the order with Bakers Delight after the siren. Unfortunately late orders will not be accepted.

The rest of the canteen days are as follows:

Friday 3 November Friday 17 November Friday 1 December

Fete Donations

Thank you for all of your donations towards the White Elephant and the Secondhand Book Stalls. We have had a fantastic response and *do not require* anymore donations.

P&C Meeting

Our next P&C meeting is on Tuesday 24 October at 7:30pm in the staffroom. Everyone is welcome to attend.



First lesson is FREE for children aged 3+ years at Mt Lawley Tennis Club.

• 30 min hot shots group for ages 3-6 years

Everyday after school and Saturday mornings

• 60 min group for ages 6+ years

10 x 1hr lesson (\$190) 10 x 30min lesson (\$120)

90 min squad lessons for more advanced

Adult group and private lessons available

Qualified professional coaches

Hot Shots and Cardio Tennis approved



💿 Mt Lawley Tennis Club, 240 Central ave, Inglewood



Contact Rhys at 0401873440 or email rhys@playtennis.com.au to book in for your free lesson today!